Nat Hist & Env meeting
10/01/19

Charlotte Kenyon (Moors for the Future)

Plugs, pellets and slime
Charlotte gave us an update on the work of Moors for the Future with a focus on the national and international importance of blanket bog restoration. The damage from industrial pollution, it seems, is not just a matter of history; the moorland landscape between Manchester and Sheffield is still contaminated with lead and heavy metals, as well as suffering from pH values as low as 2 in places – too acidic to support life. As a group, many of us grew up with the barren landscape of exposed peat on Kinder and Bleaklow, for example, and for us that has seemed ‘natural’. However, with a series of dramatic ‘before and after’ photos and aerial shots she was able to show how effective the restoration has been, with its importance for biodiversity, water conservation and quality, flood mitigation and carbon capture. Research into the best methods to use – plugs, pellets or slime to reinstate sphagnum, for example – and monitoring the effects continues. 
There were many questions, particularly about the summer drought and moorland fires.  Charlotte was happy to answer these, and she has offered her email address if anyone wants further information:
Charlotte.Kenyon@peakdistrict.gov.uk
Sally Soady has completed the Moors for the Future training for a couple of interesting surveys that she would like to do with any others in the group who are interested (see below).

Moors for the Future transect walks
There are 2 surveys that can be done via walking a transect:

Berries, buds and leaves, which should ideally be done once a month throughout the year:

http://www.moorsforthefuture.org.uk/community-science/berries-buds-and-leaves
Bumblebee survey, which is done from March - October:

http://www.moorsforthefuture.org.uk/community-science/bumblebee-surveys
There is a transect from Surprise Car park, which we can walk one way doing the berries, buds and leaves, and back doing the bumblebees. 

Propose that we do on Thursday mornings, on a date that suits the majority interested. 

If you are interested, email the convenor.
